The Board of Assessors met on Wednesday, July 17, 2013 at 6:00 p.m.  Present were Chairman McCarthy, Clerk Lundin and Principal Assessor Donahue.  Member Smith was unable to attend.
The Board reviewed the mail folder.

The Board signed the payroll for week ending 7/20/13.
The Board of Assessors reviewed and signed the warrant in the amount of $ 8,600.00, payable to Patriot Properties.

The Assessors signed the monthly list of Real Estate/Personal Property abatements for June 2012 & 2013.
The Board signed the monthly list of Motor Vehicle abatements for June 2013.
The Board of Assessors signed (6) warrants and commitments for Motor Vehicle Excise Tax. 

The Board has agreed by unanimous vote to increase the hourly rate of pay for Part time Assessor Donahue and will become effective as of August 1, 2013.  The Assessors signed a letter informing the Town Accountant of this upcoming pay raise.
The Assessors approved an abatement for 339 West Center Street for FY12; the abatement certificate will be signed at the next meeting to be held on August 21, 2013.
The minutes of 6/19/13 were accepted and filed.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

_________________________

Robert W. Lundin,

Clerk

